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Committee Meeting Report Form

To be completed by chair after each conference. 
Name of person submitting this report:  Win Shih

Email of person submitting this report: wshih@uamail.albany.edu

Report submission date:                         ___midwinter   _x__annual

Name of committee: IRRT Preconference Committee
Name of committee chair (indicate if acting chair): Win Shih
Committee chair e-mail address: wshih@uamail.albany.edu
Date of meeting(s): 6/26/2010
Members present: 
Paula Smith, Tim Zou, Danielle Walker, Win Shih
Virtual members: N/A
Members absent: 

Helen Heinrick, Susan McClelland; Meg King-Sloan, Allene Hayes, Bujar Kocana
Visitors: N/A
1. Summary of discussion and action; please indicate activities planned for the next 5 months: (Please note: if planning to raise an issue at the Executive Board Meeting at this conference please talk with the Chair prior to the meeting.)

· Post pre-conference reflection – Group

· Paula reviewed all the returned evaluation forms and provided a summary report to the group  

· Committee members also offered their observations and suggestions.  Some of the suggestions and comments are listed below.  

· 30 minutes is not enough for each presenter and there was not adequate time left for Q&A.  For next year, we should have fewer speakers and longer presentation and discussion time for each speaker

· Time control: We need to have a time keeper to work with the speakers and remind them the use of time

· We appreciated Allene in recruiting the two invited speakers from Google and Library of Congress

· Gits and Brandon are favorite speakers, followed by Chris Carlson

· Foreign participants would like to see more real cases on using web 2.0 and mobile technology in developing countries.  They would like to employ best practices in their library

· Participants viewed the contents are valuable, but preferred more  hands-on and practical applications and examples

· Topics for future preconference: more showcase of web 2.0 technology and tools 

· A participant from the State Department suggested that we collaborate with them to recruit speakers from other countries.  Danielle has contact information of this person and volunteers to explore this opportunity with her

· Selecting speakers: We might want to consider inviting speakers that are well-known in a specific topic than issuing Call for Participants 

· We should pay more attention to the potential and international audience and gear the presentation to their interests

· Some speakers did not provide handouts.  The audience would like to write their notes on the handouts.  We should set deadline for speakers to submit their handouts

· We need to develop a plan to reach out to potential audience.  For example, partnering with folks from the State Department and Mortensen Center to plan future program according to the possible attendees and their interests 

· We need to make sure that attendees know that lunch is included in the Pre-conference program

· Possible themes for next year:

· The group brain stormed possible topics for next year’s Pre-conference.  Themes suggested by Committee members include: 

· Outreach and partnership

· Exchange program

· Google and library

· Resource sharing 

· Information literacy

· Library technology

· Information literacy program for international students 

· Paula mentioned about an useful article by her colleague at Penn State on issues related to adopting U.S. library service model in Uganda 

· After discussion, the group selected Outreach and Partnership as next year’s conference theme and Win reported it back to the Executive Board 

· New Business

1. Local arrangement for next year’s conference in New Orleans

· Win praised Allene, our local committee member for this year’s program, for her superb job in working with Delin to select the restaurant of this year’s conference

·  Danielle, originally from New Orleans, volunteered to work with Delin in arranging restaurant for next year’s pre-conference 

2. Publicity for next year’s Pre-Conference 

Win suggested that all committee members should promote the program by: 

· Prepare a press release for committee members to post on various listservs

· Publish an article on International Lead or other relevant publications

3. Internet connection and AV support 

This year, we had to seek funding approval from the IRRT Executive Board for the Internet connection.  In the future, we need to ensure that the conference site automatically comes with Internet connection, projector, and a laptop. 

4. Group photo

· Tim suggested that we might want to include a group photo segment in the program, a common practice in foreign countries

· After discussion, the group agreed to include it in next year’s program

5. Wiki space for the Committee

· Paula volunteered to set up a wiki site for the group to collaborate 

· After discussion, the group welcomes this new idea and Win will post all the working documents from this year’s Pre-conference to the wiki site once it is set up

6. Evaluation form

· Tim pointed out that the open-ended questionnaire of this year’s evaluation form requires more time for attendees to fill out.  We might want to use Likert Scale type of questionnaire, with only one open-ended question

· After discussion, Paula agreed to post her sample questionnaire to the proposed group wiki site
7. Next Year’s Committee Chair(s)

· Win would like to turn over the chair position to other committee member(s) due to his workload as IRRT Secretary / Treasurer 

· After discussion, Paula and Tim agreed to co-chair next year’s Committee for one year

· Win will continue to be a member of the committee and offer his support to the co-chairs
2. Midwinter Meeting Only: Review current committee roster and list all continuing members and any members whose term will end this year and who wish to be reappointed for a second two-year term. Include yourself if applicable:

N/A
3. List names and e-mails of potential new members. 

N/A
4. List any members who have indicated interest in serving on another IRRT committee or running for an IRRT office. Include yourself, if applicable. 

N/A
5. Who would you recommend to serve as chair next year? Indicate if you are interested in serving as chair again. 

Paula Smith and Tim Zou
6. Please write any other comments about the committee's membership here. 

As chair of this committee this year, I have experienced the following challenges: 

· Although there are nice members in this committee, seven of them are new to this committee and only one of them had attended the Pre-conference before.   in their first year, it was not easy for them to fathom the amount of work and the extent of complexity in planning and developing a Pre-conference program
· Due to lack of institutional support, three of the committee members were not able to attend 2010 Boston Midwinter; four of them did not come to the DC annual. 
· It can be overwhelming to serve IRRT Secretary / Treasurer and IRRT Preconference Committee Chair at the same time.  Both positions are quite demanding.  Fortunately, I have co-chaired the IRRT Preconference Committee in 2006 and 2007 and am familiar with the process.  However, it is really a challenging year to juggle between to the two positions.  Fortunately, I have a core of supportive committee members, particularly Allene Hays.  With her extensive connection, Allene was able to recruit two great speakers: Brandon Badger, manager of the Google Book Project, and Christopher Carlson, Supervisor of the Web Services Division at the Library of Congress.  Furthermore, Allene served as the local member to identify restaurant for the event with very reasonable cost.
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